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Last Meeting 
Sam Cairnduff  -  All about the TSO 

 

 
 

Sam started with a bit of history about the TSO – founded in 1948 – has produced 
over 80 CD’s – is a source of pride to over 90% of Tasmanians. 
 
Today it employs 22 staff in full time & part time Administrative roles covering 
Artistic Management, Operations, Business Services, Marketing & Communications. 
 
The Orchestra consists of a 47-piece Ensemble + the TSO Chorus. 
 
2020 was a very different year for the TSO, which brought about many changes, a 
number of which will be continued, particularly in the on-line, live space.  The TSO 
created the “TSO Daily Dose” and between March & September 2020 produced & 
streamed 197 episodes….and so “TSO Live & On Screen” was born. 
 
Thank you Sam for a fantastic insight into an icon of Tasmania! 
 

 

BULLETIN 

http://www.lindisfarne.rotary9830.org.au/


Update from our President 
 

• As mentioned at our last meeting, with Margot’s support, I was interviewed on 

24th April for the District Governor’s position in 2023-24.  Richard has already told 

you all that I was successful, so in just 3 weeks I went from not going to apply, to 

starting to plan for the next three years.  I appreciate all the offers of support I 

have had from members.  The downside of having a DG in the Club is all the extra 

work that is involved running things like the District Conference, but that isn’t until 

2023.  I hope the experience is worthwhile for the Club.  The good news is that 

Margot is still talking to me! 

• Our Club’s next activity is a Quiz to raise funds to help eradicate Malaria, on the 

afternoon of Saturday 15th May 3.30 to 5.30pm.  See details in separate notice. 

The Satellite Club will be entering a table, as will several other Rotary Clubs, 

including North Hobart.  Please let Josh Pitt know if you are available to join a 

table.  Hopefully we will have more than one table from Lindisfarne.  Josh is 

desperate not to lose to Salamanca Club again! 

• District Assembly is in Deloraine on 22nd May.  District assembly is an information 

sharing day run each year by the incoming District Governor.  Heather Chong will 

use the day to focus Club Boards on what she plans to achieve in her year as DG. 

There is information on all the different Rotary programs and the Budget is 

approved for the next year.  People new to the Club will find it informative as will 

anyone who is new to the Board.  In two years’ time our Club will be running this 

event, so it would be good if a few members could attend, even if it is only to see 

how it can be done better next time.  We could car-pool to make the trip more 

about fellowship and to reduce the cost.  Please let me know if you can attend. 

• Thank you to Peter Morgan, Neville Wilson and Kathy Hancock for taking the time 

to do their Responsible Service of Alcohol qualification at a course run by the 

Rotary Club of Howrah.  Although we don’t currently have any alcohol related 

projects it was good of Howrah Club to include us in their training. 

• After receiving an urgent request for support, the Club has agreed to fund a 

participant in this year’s Rotary Young Leaders Award (RYLA).  A sub-committee of 

Margot, Catherine and Tahlia Siddall from the Satellite Club, has recommended we 

support Dan John who is a third-year music student from Howrah.  RYLA starts this 

week so a quick decision was required.  We will get Dan to talk to the Club when 

he returns from RYLA. 

• Finally, there will be several inductions next fortnight so please plan to attend on 

19th May so that you can support our new members. 

Mike Patten 



MEETING ROSTER 
 

This Meeting 
 

5 May 
Nigel Grey  -  - Anzac Day 

Commemorative Talk 
 
 

Chair:            Tim M 
Reception:  Ted L/Allan M 
Set Up:          Beth K, Margot P, 
                        Peter M 

Next Meeting 
 

19 May 
Anna West  -  How the 

Modern Pharmacy 
Serves the Community 

 
Chair:            Kesh K 
Reception:  Amanda E 
                       /Stephen B 
Set Up:         TBA 

Last Meeting 
 

21 April 
Sam Cairnduff  -  - All 

About the TSO 
 

Remember to advise the Club of your attendance & meal requirement before 
every meeting 

 

PROGRAM  - 2021  (Meetings to be held on first and third Wednesdays) 

 

Date Speaker Topic 

   

May 5 Nigel grey Anzac Day Commemorative Talk 
May 12 Board Meeting  
May 19 Anna West - Pharmacist at Chemmart 

Pharmacy Lindisfarne 
How the modern pharmacy serves the 
community 

June 2 Alan Thompson - Clarence City Council 
Cultural History officer - to be confirmed 

Local history talk 

June 9 Board Meeting  
June 16 Ted Laing New Member Talk 

June 30  Social event ?  
July 7 Changeover dinner  

 

  
RCOL Members working hard at the Brierley Fundraising BBQ! 

  



 
 

 

Did You Know? 
 

 

Three types of Rotary Awards are available  -  each have their own criteria: 

• Avenues of Service Awards 

• Paul Harris Fellows (PHF) 

• Honorary Membership of RCOL 

Any member of RCOL can nominate, to the Board, anyone who he/she feels meets the 

criteria for any of these awards.  The people assessing the nomination will ensure that the 

nominee is eligible for the award.  The Board’s majority decision will be final. 

 

 

RCOL lays a wreath on Anzac Day in Lindisfarne 
 

  
 

  



THEY SAY THAT LAUGHTER IS THE BEST MEDICINE! 
(with thanks to Members of the Club for sharing these via email or on social media) 

 

     
 

 

  


